
Northwest Nazarene College Granted $ 4 2 5 ,0 0 0  
Loan for Construction of! N ew  Women’s Dormitory
CWB Meets In 
Chapel Tonight

Under the leadership of presi­
dent A1 Jones, the Christian Work­
ers Band is preparing to make this 

■ a spiritual year at NNC as all 
participate in the areas of service 
provided. The first meeting will 
be held at 8 p. m. tonight in the 
chapel.

Officers working with president 
A1 Jones are vice president, Gor­
don Olsen; secretary, Kathy Per- 
shall; treasurer, Gordon Miller; 
and program chairman, Joan Og- 
bum. Rev. Banner was chosen as 
sponsor for the club. '

One of the activities of CWB is 
singing in the rest homes. Group 
leaders who will have charge of 
this activity, as' well as preparing 
for special revivals are Paul Bar­
ber, John Wright, Jerry Dirkse, 
Dick Etulain, Don Hoff, Gordon 
Olsen, and Jack Wright.

The theme chosen for this year is 
“The Exalted Christ.” The scrip­
ture verse, “And I, if I be lifted 
up from the earth, will draw all 
men unto me,” should be the pur­
pose of every activity of this 
Christian organization.

Club meetings will be held twice 
monthly in the chapel. Some of the 
programs planned include special 
speaker, Miss. Helen G. Wilson, 
who will tell of her experiences in 
the Salvation Army; a film; and a 
co-operative service with College 
Church dring the Week of Wit­
nessing. Ph-esident A1 Jones says, 
“We are planning programs which 
we hope will have so much inspira­
tion and challenge that no one will 
feel that he can afford to miss.”
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Friesen, Gray 
New Dorm Heads

Mrs. Dave (Emadee) Friesen, 
“Mom” Friesen to 25 Hadley girls, 
is working full time in the regis­
trar’s office besides fulfilling her 
duties as head resident at Hadley 
Hall. Bom in New Mexico, Mrs. 
Friesen moved to Arizona at the 
age of two. There she received her 
grade school and high school edu­
cation, taking her college work at 
Pasadena College where she ma­
jored in education.

She was employed by the tele­
phone company for three years and 
was administrative assistant in a 
California grammar school, Mar-r 
ried in 1948, the Friesens have one 
son, 4 year old “Davey,” who is 
very conscientious about announc­
ing “man in the dorm” as he 
passes down' the halls of Hadley. 
Mr. and Mrs. Friesen have had con­
siderable experience working with 
young people, sponsoring youth 
groups in churches in Arizona for 
a number of years.

Mrs. Friesen’s parents still re­
side in Yuma, Arizona, where her 
father is beginning his 25th year 
as County Recorder for- Yuma

County. She has one older sis^r 
who is a music instructor in Yun^. 
Her husband, Dave, is continui|g 
his college work at NNC this yelr, 
majoring in education. Mrs. Fife- 
sen has already endeared hersljlf 
to the 'girls in her dorm, having 
proved herself as a real friend and 
a devoted Christian.

Miss Gray
Miss Evelyn Gray of Lubbo|^, 

Texas, is' new head resident ,ftt 
Mangum Hall and instructor ’i f  
three psychology classes and l^e 
new course offered to NNC’s stu­
dents this year in audio-visual 
education. At present Miss Gray 
is working toward her doctorate 
degree at Texas, Tech.

Miss Gray comes to us with an 
interesting and varied backgromd 
in the field of education. She has 
a rich heritage, her father being 
head of the Christian Counseling 
Service in Lubbock. Miss Gray has 
one older brother and a youngfer 
sister, Carol, who is a junior at 
NNC this year. Seventy-one girls 
are looking forward to an excep­
tional year under the able counsel­
ing and guidance of Miss Gray.

Enrollment Exceeds 550 Mark; 
Freshman Class Largest With 198

Enrollment figures for the 1958- 
59 school year reveal that 290 men 
and 261 women are regularly en­
rolled at NNC for the first sem­
ester. Freshmen pace the mark 
with 198—incidentally, there are 99 
men and 99 women in this class.

Sophomores lead the juniors by 
two, number 128, with the fellows 
edging out the girls 68-60. Juniors 
total 126 and have a closer distri­
bution, 64 men and 62 women. Men 
again have the quantity in the sen­
ior class, topping the women by a 
55-40 margin.

Annual Workers 
Report Progress

Remarkable progress has been 
made on the school yearbook, the 
Oasis, considering that school has 
been in session fdr such a short 
period of time.

Mrs. Noel Fitch, editor-in-chief, 
said that a “dummy” has already 
been turned in to the printers. The 
“dummy” is a tentative layout or 
diagram of the yearbook. Actual 
plans for the yearbobk are further

AWS Designs 
'Year’s Activities

Associated 'Women Students, the 
club for women students exclusive­
ly, plans for this year include 
Twirp Week, the Pajama Party, 
Thanksgiving Banquet, and H e ^
Sister Week. The Social Patteris 
dinner held Sept. 15 gave naW 
students an opportunity to see th« 
dining hall at its best, as well as 
some of the campus talent.

President of the club is Ruby |societies 
Keating. Working with her are 
vice president, Kitty White; secre­
tary, Barbara Kiel; treasurer, Flor- 
ann Pywell; program chairman.

Student Officer Retreat 
Scheduled for Oct. 3 -4

Plansf have been formulated to 
hold the Student Officer’s Retreat 
Oct. 3-4 at Lake 'Village, Payette 
Lakes. All clubs and organizations 
will be represented at this annual 
retreat.

Jerry Hull, ASB president, says 
that the purpose of this retreat is 
to help all clubs and organizations 
work together for a successful 
year. 'This is hoped to be accom­
plished by discussion groups for 
the officers while at retreat.

Discussion groups will talk about 
the duties and problems of incom­
ing officers, social activities of the 
year, and public relations. Other 
activities for the officers at the 
retreat will include fireside devo- 
tionals, recreation and boating.

Marilyn Hartley; assistant pro­
gram chairman, Orene Maurer; get acquainted with the students

Closed Night 
Coming Sept. 27

Last year’s winner, the Spartan 
society, will be urging all members 
to attend the annual Closed Night 
event tomorrow night. The five 
other societies likewise will be 
competing to earn the 400 points 
awarded for the first place in this 
event.

The winner of the closed night 
competition will be the Society 
having the largest percentage of 
its total members in attendance. 
Only society members are counted.

Points toward the faculty loving 
cup are distributed among the six 
societies with 400 points given for 
first place; 300 for second; 225 for

fhird; 175 for fourth; 125 for fifth, 
md 75 for sixth place.

Meeting places for the various 
are: Spartans, chapel;
SLA’s, gym; Oly’s, Speech Hall; 
LSP’s, Dining Hall; Athenians, 
Music Hall; and ADP’s, Mangum 

Hall.
The purpose of Closed Night is

chaplain, Phyllis Hickerson; publi- within each society and to discover

Burkhart Unfolds 
CMA Measuring 
Minister’s Chart

“Let us unite the two so long 
divided, intellect and vital piety.” 
These words of John Wesley were 
chosen as the theme by Prof. Ban­
ner for his 'address to the first 
meeting of the Collegiate Minis­
terial Association. Broken down 
into words i f  means, “We don’t 
need dumb preachers.” Sis chal­
lenge was two-fold. First to' be 
spiritual, and second to be intelli­
gent.

CMA president, Roger Burkhart, 
presented the self-elevation chart 
for a young minister’s four years 
at college. Freshman year: memo­
rize 100 verses of scripture and 
preach 2 sermons. Sophomore year: 
memorize 7 chapters of the Bible 
and preach 4 sermons. Junior year: 
memorize your favorite book of 
the Bible and preach 10 sermons. 
Senior year: memorize 100 verses 
of your choice; preach often, in­
cluding a week-end revival.

The theme chosen for the year 
is found in Acts 6:4, “We will give 
ourselves continually to prayer 
and to the ministry of the word.”

The code of ethics was presented 
by Jdck Wright and final sug­
gestions for the code will be re­
ceived at the next meeting.

Plans were laid for a weekly 
meeting of all CMA members for 
a noon session together. This would 
be a combination of fellowship and 
a time for discussion of some con­
temporary topic.

Building Starts 
in March; Expects 
Finished by Fall
Word was received recently that 

NNC has been given approval of 
a $425,000 federal loan for con­
struction of a new women’s dormi­
tory. The new dorm will be built 
east of Morrison Hall. Construc­
tion is scheduled to begin March 
15, 1959, with completion in time 
for the fall term, 1959.

The dormitory will be built to 
house 120 women students. Hadley 
Hall will be discontinued and a 
student union building will be built 
on its site as soon as funds ar§ 
available.

The loan was obtained through 
the San Francisco office of the 
Federal Housing and Home Finance 
Agency.

The construction of this dormi­
tory is part of a ten-year building 
program at an estimated 1% mil­
lion dollars. This plan was ap­
proved last week by the Board of 
Regents of Northwest Nazarene 
College.

Other buildings to be constructed 
as soon as funds are available, in 
the order of construction, are stu­
dent union building, a science build­
ing, a physical education building, 
a fine arts or classroom building.

NNC president. Dr. John E. 
Riley, said that additional plans 
along with these major construc­
tions will be to enlarge the dining 
room and kitchen, to convert the 
entire campus to natural gas, to 
complete the athletic area, to en­
large the library, and to complete 
other general campus improve­
ments.

Other business of the regents 
included approval of the organiza­
tion of the Intermountain College’s 
Association of which NNC, College 
of Baho, and Westminster College  ̂
of Salt Lake City are members.

The tri-city college organization 
has been 'established to further the 
interests of non-tax supported in­
stitutions of higher education in 
five intermountain states.

Mr. Marvin Sporleder gave his 
first report as newly appointed 
development representative for the 
college. He is now representing the 
work of the institutiqn throughout 
the Boise 'Valley.

GRADUATES RETURN

Nine New Teachers 
Join Teaching Staff



Enrollment Exceeds 550 Mark; 
Freshman Class Largest With 198

Enrollment figures for the 1958- 
59 school year reveal that 290 men 
and 261 women are reg^ilarly en­
rolled at NNC for the first sem­
ester. Freshmen pace the mark 
with 198—incidentally, there are 99 
men and 99 women- in this class.

Sophomores lead the juniors by 
two, number 128, with the fellows 
edging out the girls 68-60. Juniors 
total 126 and have a closer distri­
bution, 64 men and 62 women. Men 
again have the quantity in the sen­
ior class, topping the women by a 
55-40 margin.

As in previous years, many stu­
dents ■ who have enrolled have 
brought a reputation with them. A 
few of these students have been 
spotted for you. Transferring from 
Olivet Nazarene College for his 
senior year is another Mattson 
music major. This one is Merwyn 
Matson from Britt, Iowa. Prior to 
enrolling at NNC, Merwyn toured 
his educational zc^e as a member 
of the Ambassadors male quartet, 
besides taking part in almost all 
of the musical organizations offer­
ed at this sister institution.

Already proving her leadership 
abilities iii Glenda Anderson, the 
new president of Hadley Hall. Her 
many activities, ranging from 
miisic to student government to 
speech at the hometown high 
school, in New Brighton, Minn., 
qualified Glenda for the activity 
scholarship she was awarded by 
the NNC scholarship committee.

Carol Gray, a junior transfer 
from Bethany Nazarene College, 
hailing from Lubbock, Texas, is 
continuing her previously active 
campus life by serving as news 
editor on the Crusader this year. 
She’ll also be working as secretary 
to Mr. Tillotson.

Elected student body president 
at Orofino, Idaho, last year was 
Neil McKay, another of the many 
outstanding new freshmen. Neil is 
also continuing a fine family 
tradition, being the seventh of the 
seven children of Rev. and Mrs. 
W. L. McKay to attend NNC.

One of College High’s noteworthy 
students to be enrolled in college 

' this fall is Ann Huntington. Active 
in every phagfe of high school life, 
Ann plans to become a missionary 
nurse. Last spring the Babe Ruth 
award was presented to her during 
the last chapel in recognition of 
her activities and Service to College 
High School.

From Kuna comes Wes Aman, 
who ranked second in his high 
school class and is using a Sears 
Foundation Merit Scholarship to 
help ut him through college.

Annual Workers 
Report Progress

Remarkable progress has been 
made on the school yearbook, the 
Oasis, considering that school has 
been in session f<Jr such a short 
period of time.

Mrs. Noel Fitch, editor-in-chief, 
said that a “dummy” has already 
been turned in to the printers. 'The 
“dummy” is a tentative layout or 
diagram of the yearbook. Actual 
plans for the yearbobk are further 
ahead this year than they were last 
year at this time.

Any new students who have had 
some experience with yearbooks in 
high school are welcome to drop 
into the editor’s office located in 
the Speech Hall.

Miss Helen Wilson

Mr. Elmore Vail

AWS Designs I 
'Yearns Activities

Associated Women Students, the 
club for women students exclusive­
ly, plans for this year include 
Twirp Week, the Pajama Party, 
Thanksgiving Banquet, and Heart 
Sister Week. The Social Patterns 
dinner held Sept. 15 gave new 
students an opportunity to see the 
dining hall at its best, as well as 
some of the campus talent.

President of the club is Ruby 
Keating. Working with her are 
vice president, Kitty White; secre­
tary, Barbara Kiel; treasurer, Flor- 
ann Pywell; program chairman, 
Marilyn Hartley;^ assistant pro­
gram chairman, Orene Maurer; 
chaplain, Phyllis Hickerson; publi­
city chairman, Jackie Soderholm; 
and high school representative, 
Phyllis Fletcher. A freshman repre­
sentative îs to be elected at the 
AWS chapel program Sept. 29.

This year’s sponsors are Miss 
Helen Wilson, Dean of Women, and 
Mrs. John E. Riley.

Wilson, Vail, Tippitt 
.Compose Council
'The administration of NNC has 

appointed a committee to be known 
as the “Personnel Committee.” 
This committee is composed of 
three faculty members: chairman, 
Mr. Wamie Tippitt, who is also 
Dean of Men and director of the 
Cru'Sader Choir; secretary. Mis® 
Helen G. Wilson, who is also the 
Dean of Women, director of pub­
licity and adviser to NNC’s Cru­
sader; adviser, Mr. Elmore Vail, 
who is the director of the Intra­
mural athletic program.

Some of the responsibilities of 
this committee' are: to help stu­
dent-faculty relations; to handle 
all student problems that require 
administrative action; to investi­
gate and approve all campus resi­
dence; and to handle all excuses 
for chapel absences. An additional 
responsibility of taking care of 
discipline problems has been giv«n 
to this committee.

The purpose of this committee 
is to see that the problems which 
arise are taken care of as quickly 
as possible. In the past these pro^ 
lems had to be taken to the Admin­
istrative Council, which in turn htw 
to make investigation in order to 
become acquainted with both the 
problem and the person. The ad­
ministration feels that these mat­
ters can he taken care of more 
personally and more quickly by 
this new committee.

Regularly scheduled meetings of 
the personnel committee are sched­
uled for 11:20 each Friday, and 
other meetings when deemed nece^ 
sary.

awaraea lor tne iirst piace m inis 
event.

The winner of the closed night 
competition will be the Society 
having the largest percentage of 
its total members in attendance. 
Only society members are counted.

Points toward the faculty loving 
cup are distributed among the six 
societies with 400 points given for 
first place; 300 for second; 225 for 
third; 175 for fourth; 125 for fifth, 
aaid 75 for sixth place.
I Meeting places for the various 

societies are: Spartans, chapel; 
3LA’s, gym; Oly’s, Speech Hall; 
liSP’s, Dining Hall; Athenians, 
Htusic Hall; and ADP’s, Mangum 
Hall.
jThe purpose of Closed Night is 

t j  get acquainted with the students 
within each society and to discover 
new talent.

Mr. Hoyt Joins 
NNC Kitchen Staff

Another new member has been 
added to‘the staff of'NNC, in the 
person of a head dietician. Mr. E. 
Marion Hoyt will direct the entire 
dining department on the college 
campus.' Mr. Hoyt was formerly 
State Director of the School lunch 
program in connection with the 
Department of Education for a 
number of years. Mr. Hoyt also 
hqld a pastorate at this time.

Mrs. Geller and Mrs. Jacobson 
will continue in supervisory capa­
city. Two new cooks this year re­
place Mrs. Manley and Mrs. 
Thompson. Mrs. Violet Brown has 
been head cook at George Fox Col­
lege and at the hospital in New- 
berg. Ore. Mrs. Irene Kelly was 
formerly employed as first cook 
at Samaritan Hospital in Nampa. 
Temporarily, Mrs. Mable Hoyt is 
filling in for Mrs. Massey until she 
recovers from an operation.

plans are now in form to en­
large and completely redecorate 
the dining room. This will be done 
as soon as the government funds, 
which have been applied for, are 
made available.

I Mr. Wamie Tippitt

is found in Acts 6:4, “We will give 
ourselves continually to prayer 
and to the ministry of the word.”

The code of ethics was presented 
by Jdck Wright and final sug­
gestions for the code will be re­
ceived at the next meeting.

Plans were laid for a weekly 
meeting of all CMA members for 
a noon session together. This would 
be a combination of fellowship and 
a time for discussion of some con­
temporary topic.

Nine NNC ' graduates h a v e  
joined the teaching staff this year.

Prof Marvin Bloomquist
Back on the campus is Marvin 

R. Bloomquist. While at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota, Mr. Bloom­
quist earned a master’s degree in 
music. Also he served as Minister 
of Music at Minneapolis First 
Church and assistant director of 
the University of Minnesota Glee 
Club.

Prof. Milton Dean
An addition to the Biological 

Science Department is Milton L. 
Dean, who has recently completed 
his master’s degree at Oregon 
State College. Prof. Dean served 
as an instructor in the Department 
of Botany at Oregon State during 
the two years he pursued graduate 
studies.

Prof. Chester Galloway 
. Prof. Chester 0. Galloway, hav­
ing completed his master’s degree 
in religious education at South­
western Baptist Seminary in Dal­
las Texas, now joins the faculty as 
an instructor. He graduated from 
Nazarene Theological Seminary in 
1955 and then spent a period of 
time working toward his master’s 
degree and serving as Director of 
Religious Education at Dallas First 
Church. Mr. Galloway is better 
known around NNC as the Minis­
ter of Education and Visitation at 
College Church.

Miss Evelyn Gray
Miss Evelyn Gray comes to NNC 

from Texas Technological College 
where she has been working to­
ward a doctorate. She studied at 
the University of Colorado during 
the first part of the summer. Miss 
Gray obtained a master’s degree in 
education and psychology at Texas 
Tech., with honors, in 1956. During 
the past three years she has been 
on the staff of the Lubbock, Texas 
public schools. She served on the 
Texas Text Book Committee to 
choose mathematics books for state 
adoption. She also served on a 
mathematics text book committee 
for the public schools in Lubbock.

of #aho, and Westminster College' 
of Salt Lake City are members.

The tri-city college organization 
has been established to further the 
interests of non-tax supported in­
stitutions of higher education in 
five intermountain states.

Mr. Marvin Sporleder gave his 
first report as newly appointed 
development representative for the 
college. He is now representing the 
work of the institutiqn throughout 
the Boise Valley.

Mrs. Lillian Lewis 
After pursuing graduate studies 

at the University of California, 
Mrs. Lillian Lewis of Nampa has 
been added to the faculty in the 
Department of English. She has 
had wide teaching experience, 
teaching in public schools in New 
Mexico and Idaho. Mrs. Lewis was 
added to the faculty of College 
High School in 1954.

Profi Arthur Manchester 
Prof. Arthur H. Manchester be­

gan his teaching duties at NNC 
this summer after receiving his 
master’s degree in German from 
the University of Colorado. As a 
Dankstipendien scholarship student 
Mr. Manchester spent a year in 
Germany where he studied the 
language. Last year he was on the 
instructional staff of the Gertnan 
Department of the University of 
Colorado.

Prof. Robert Woodward 
Joining the staff of the history 

department is Robert C. Wood­
ward after being engaged in doc­
toral studies at the Uiversity of 
Oregon. A native of New York, 
Mr. Woodward taught social studies 
in the Boise schools before coming 
to NNC. In 1955-56 he studied at 
the University of Oregon on a 
Ford Foundation Fellowship. He 
received is M. A. in history in 1956.

Prof. Howard Zink
Rejoining the faculty this fall is 

Prof. Howard' E. Zink who will 
teach ecqnomics. Mr. Zink com­
pleted his master’s degree on a 
science scholarship to the Univer­
sity of Colorado this spring. Also, 
he has taught in the public schools 
of Nampa and Kuna where he 
served as high school principal.

 ̂ Prof. Elmore Vail 
Mr. Elmore Vail, M. S. (Ed.), 

who served the past year as prin­
cipal of College High School is 
joining the college faculty. He has 
had teaching experience at College 
High and Olivet Nazarene College. 
Mr. Vail will be the Director of 
Intrqmural Activities.

Personnel Committee Formulated 
For More Efficient Administration

GRADUATES RETURN

N ine New Teachers 
Join Teaching Staff
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Editorial Comment'>̂ ->’
“FIND AN ISSUE—AND PURSUE IT”

“Find an issue that is vital—and pursue it!”
That is the challenge I would give each of us as we begin a new 

school year. Set a goal for this college year and strive toward that goal 
every day. When you wake up each morning, think of something that 
you can do in the next 24 hours that will help you to progress one Step 
closer to your goal.

As our student body president, Jerry Hull, delivered his inaugural 
address last week to the student body, he said, “If I’m going to do my 
best, I’ve got to accomplish.” If each of us will set up a goal that 
is attainable, work on that goal little by little each day, we will ac­
complish. As Jerry pointed out, our goals must be backed by determina­
tion. If we are determined to the extent that we would even do our 
best every day, we would accomplish much more than we do in one 
day now.

My first challenge to you would be to take time to put God first 
no matter how busy your schedule. A daily devotional life is more 
important as pressures of the everyday life increase. Let’s give the 
Lord both time and talent.

I would also challenge you to make some goals for yourself. Col­
lege life is usually not boring, but it is much happier if we are working 
toward something a little bit higher than what we now have.

But in our concentration to set higher goals for ourselves, let’s 
not forget others. As someonf has said, “The best way to be happy is 
to make someone else happy.” Remember, there may be someone that 
needs a friendly smile or a pleasant “hello.”. Let’s be happy by making 
others happy.

Across the Pastor*s Desk . . .

EXHIBITION OR INHIBITION?
By REV. EUGENE STOWE 

Thanks to the kindness of the Crusader editor, it will be my privi­
lege to chat with you in this column each issue of this school year.

The football season is in full swing across our land at this season. 
Each week thousands of spectators jam high school and college stadia 
to see twenty-two young men wage desperate warfare on the gridiron. 
One of the most interesting parts of any game is the activity which 
takes place during the half-time rest period.

Recently I watched a telecast of a typical half time. The high­
light of the festivities was the execution of maneuvers by ten bands 
representing the high schools of that metropolitan area. At »ne stage 
in the proceedings, each band marched to a designated section of the 
field and arranged itself so as to spell out the name of its school in 
human letters. As I watched this spectacle I thought, “There’s a les­
son from life!” In a very real sense, every day that we live we are 
on exhibition before our world just as surely as those bands in that 
stadium. And by the everyday actions of our lives we are spelling out 
the name of the institution which we represent.

For these days of this school year, each one of us who is associated 
with Northwest Nazarene College will be spelling out its name as we 
perform our daily routines. Those who pass by our campus will not 
judge the college by its buildings and grounds so much as by its stu­
dents. If all they see is childish “horseplay,” naturally their estimate 
of NNC will go down.

On the other hand, students who act like they know where they’re 
going and what they’re doing will make an impression of maturity 
which will upgrade our school’s stock with those who observe us. Just 
as important. is student deportment around town. The temptation to 
“goof off” publicly can and should be resisted when you remember 
that you are Mr. or Miss NNC to our Nampa townspeople.

Let’s proudly spell out the name of our college this y e ^  in care­
ful, Christian conduct which will bring respect to the school which 
we love!

MUSICAL NERVES
By RUTH OLIN 

Of all the lines for waiting that 
were endured by bur tired feet so 
recently, the one causing more dis­
ordering oft nerves was that for 
voice try-outs. If you were in it, 
further description of this ordeal 
is vain, but if you were not, I shall 
try to describe with mere words 
the various ways this line strained 
the* emotions and nerves of those 
who survived it.

While waiting in this musical 
line I observed clearly the nervous

Suddenly called out of town, 
Paul Harvey, the Chicago news 
commentator, told a new secretary: 
“Write Allis-Chalmers in Milwau­
kee. Say that I can’t  keep that 
appointment Friday. I’m off for 
Texas. I ’ll telephone when I get 
back. Sign my name.” Upon his 
return, Harvey found this carbon 
waiting:

Alice Chalmers 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
Dear Alice:

I’m off for Texas and can’t 
keep that date. . . 
w

World 
Events 

Pass 
In

Review
By JIM FRANKLIN

Top drawer projjag'andists gf the 
Soviet Union must be “jumping 
for joy.” They certainly have gain­
ed an advantage from the “anti- 
segregation” forces in the southern 
United States and the recent race 
riots in England. All they have to 
do is spread throughout Africa 
and Asia the idea that the two 
great powers of the West aren’t 
really for the brotherhood of man 
as they claim they are.

Little Rock-hSix prominent busi­
nessmen have set up a corporation 
to reopen schools. Their |)lan is to 
open former public schools as pri­
vate schools. As of this writing,
■ schools are closed and TV classes 
are being used.

Van Buren, Ark.—The local high 
school which has been scheduled to 
integrate this fall ran into several 
problems. Some 55 of the so-called 
“duck tail” set protested the order 
by picketing the school. By obtain­
ing legal advice they won a stay 
of integration from a District 
Court.

Then arose a modern “Joan of 
Arc” at an open school board meet­
ing. This was 15-year-old Angie 
Evans, the young student body 
president of the high school. She 
said in part that “Negroes have a 
right to attend our school. Have 
you thought what you make those 
Negro children feel like, running 
them out of school?” She also re­
ported that slie had conducted a 
poll of the students and found that 
they were almost two to one in 
favor of letting the Negroes into 
the school.

Asked later by a reporter why 
she had taken such a stand, she 
said, “I just don’t think segrega­
tion is a Christian thing.”

New Orleans—The campus of 
Louisiana State University has 
been, the scene of small outbreaks 
of incidents of less than a violent 
nature. LSU admitted a few Negro 
students this year. But the admin­
istration has warned that should 
any violence occur, that those par­
ticipating in an aggressive nature 
would be expelled from school.

China: Vest Pocket War
What audacity! Red China see :- 

ing a seat in the United Natioi s 
after starting a small war on i s 
own coast. They, must think thi t 
the other nations of the world wi 1 
love them for threatening worl I 
peace.

They have threatened the Unite i 
States^with war if the U. S. doesn t 
stop helping the Nationalists ai I 
stop interfering with their mai -

Chevy’s Foremost 
Car on Campus
By DELORES KALKBRENNER

Do you get that run-down feel­
ing when a car hits you?

It will probably be a fellow from 
NNC who hits you since 140 guys 
have cars and only seven gals.

A general survey shows 32 fresh­
men, 44 sophomores, 35 juniors, 
and 36 seniors .have cars. Nine­
teen different makes are repre­
sented witi) Chevrolets in the lead 
with a total of 46. They were most 
popular jyith the juniors driving 
14 of them.

The sophomores take the lead 
ycith 11 of the 31 Fords. Plymouths 
take third place with 18 cars and 
the seniors drive 10 of these. Fol­
lowing in this order is the Stude- 
baker, Oldsmobile, Dodge, Buick, 
Mercury, a n d  other numerous 
makes which have only one repre­
sentative on campus. There are 
six foreign-made cars of which two 
are Volkswagons. The oldest listed 
was a 1929 Chevrolet.

Of the seven gals with cars none 
are freshmen. They must be con­
fident they’ll get rides. ^11 girls 
take courage— îf a car hits you, 
your chances are one out of twenty 
it may be a fellow, which might 
be to your advantage.

History of Hadley 
Hall Unveiled

By GLENDA ANDERSON 
As a new school year begins at 

NNC, we are aware that this is 
indeed a most significant year. 
Fifty golden years of Nazarene 
history have been brought before 
us. In our heritage we can see 
how NNC has been instrumental 
in molding persons whose lives 
have been used of God all around 
the world. Looking about on the 
campus we see how the Lord has 
blessed and how NNC has grown.

NNC began with a class of 13 
pupils in 1913. The school campus 
consisted of a little Mennonite 
Church on a comer in Nampa. By 
the 1915-16 school year an admin­
istration building was under con­
struction. In that same year the 
north wing of Hadley Hall was 
built for boarding students.

“Ma and Pa” Hadley looked after 
ithe students. There was never any- 
[thing questionable in the conduct 

the dormitory students that 
J^ear. Prescott Beals undertook to 
care for some of the troublesome 
grade students, taking them to the 
“Shack” of the campus for “moral- 
suasion.”

After a few years, Hadley Hall 
became the home of the central 
heating plant. The heating system 
installed prior to this time, though 
it cost $2,500, was really a make­
shift put in next into the first unit 
of the dormitory. It consisted of

YOUR PRESIDENT SPEAKS

A S I S E E I T . . .
By JERRY HULL

Two factors are responsible for 
all of our being here on campus as 
student^—either we wanted to at­
tend NNC or someone else (Dad 
or wife) was determined that we 
come to Nampa. As president of 
our student body, I  am glad that 
all of you have chosen NNC. I 
have been pleased with the way all 
functions have gone smoothly and 
the wonderful atmosphere that has 
prevailed.

However, there have been a few 
reasons to become deeply con­
cerned. “Friendliness” should be a 
key word on^his campus, but there 
have been a few instances to make

Ridgeway Visits 
Alma Mater

By JIM FRANKLIN
Jim Ridgeway, who graduated 

from NNC in 1957, attended George 
Washington Law School in Wash­
ington, D. C. last year. While he 
was attending school, he also work­
ed under Idaho’s junior Senator, 
Frank Church, in the Senate Of­
fice Building.

Jim attended several outstand­
ing sessions of the Senate. Of spe­
cial interest were the times when 
the Hell’s Canyon and Alaska 
Statehood bills were passed. He 
was also present when the first 
Civil Rights Bill to pass Congress 
in  Q dppflHp -was v ic to r io u s .  He at-



But in our concentration to set higher goals for ourselves, let’s 
not forget others. As someont has said, “The best way to be happy is 
to make someone else happy.” Remember, there may be someone that 
needs a friendly smile or a pleasant “hello.” Let’s be happy by making 
others happy. ______ ______

MUSICAL NERVES
By RUTH OLIN

Of all the lines for waiting that 
were endured by bur tired feet so 
recently, the one causing more dis­
ordering of> nerves was that for 
voice try-outs. If you were in it, 
further description of this ordeal 
is vain, but if you were not, I shall 
try to describe with mere words 
the various ways this line strained 
the* emotions and nerves of those 
who survived it.

While waiting in this musical 
line I observed clearly the nervous 
chatter. When the door opened 
(which was about every four solo 
minutes), everyone stiffened into 
a dead silence as though in meihor- 
ium for the unlucky one about to 
enter. I never did quite figure out 
whether those in line were waiting 
to get to the head or preferred to 
wait it out where they were. Occa­
sionally from within, on the 
outside could hear the victim vocal­
izing, whereupon those in line 
would join in to see if their voice 
boxes were still in working order.

Even I succumbed to this pre-test 
when I discovered I was nearing 
the end of my wait. Secretly I 
hoped this outside vocalizing would 
lend me the much needed support 
I knew I would need when my time 
arrived. The only thought that 
bothered me was that if I could 
vocalize loud enough for the wait­
ing line to hear me, I really would­
n’t  need their support.

At first I could not understand 
why no answers were forthcoming 
from thcee who eagerly made their 
exit from behind the door. We in 
the line had many questions which 
were only to be answered by our­
selves. All we could see was the 
same feeble smile and swift re­
treating steps of those who had 
gone before.

Of course I had several advan­
tages. The best one (the only one 
I can think of now) was that I was 
a senior. All seniors have this ad­
vantage and it is nice to have. 
However, this advantage melted 
like a lump of butter on hot ginger- 

- bread ere my turn came to stand 
before the “Big Three.”.

Really though, I learned that the 
try-out test itself was not bad at 
all. In fact, if I had not had a cold 
and gotten so nervous from watch­
ing the others come and go, I could 
have done quite well. As it was, 
I think I flunked!

Suddenly called out of town, 
Paul Harvey, the Chicago news 
commentator, told a new secretary: 
“Write Allis-Chalmers in Milwau­
kee. Say that I can’t  keep that 
appointment Friday. I ’m off for 
Texas. I’ll telephone when I get 
back. Sign my name.” Upon his 
return, Harvey found this carbon 
waiting:

Alice Chalmers 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
Dear Alice:

I’m off for Texas and can’t 
keep that date. . .
Harvey promptly phoned the 

tractor division and said, “I hope 
you haven’t  received a certain let­
ter.”

“Received it!” came the reply.

tion IS a Christian thing.
New Orleans—The campus of 

Louisiana State University has 
been the scene of small outbreaks 
of incidents of less than a violent 
nature. LSU admitted a few Negro 
students this year. But the admin­
istration has warned that should 
any violence occur, that those par­
ticipating in an aggressive nature 
would be expelled from school. , 

China: Vest Pocket War * 
What audacity! Red China seek­

ing a seat in the United Nations 
after starting a small war on (its 
own coast. They, must think that 
the other nations of the world i^ll 
love them for threatening w<|rld 
peace. |

They have threatened the Unied 
States^with war if the U. S. doein’t 
stop helping the Nationalists 
stop interfering with their man­
euvers.
“It’s been on the bulletin board for 
three days!”

—The Reader’s Digest

Crusader Policy
One of the main purposes of a newspaper is to voice the opinions 

and views of its readers. This is especially true of a college p'aper, and 
more specifically of your newspaper, the Crusader. If a newspaper 
fails to express the ideas of its readers, it has truly lost a main 
objective.

It is our desire and intent to place in print the material which you 
wish to read. However, your cooperation is a necessity. We trust that 
more of you will take the time to put into concrete words your many 
ideas which would prove helpful to all concerned if printed. The Cru­
sader is one of the few channels on campus through which you can 
effectively put action to your words.

While we desire your opinion and wish to print your personal 
views as you believe them, please consider the following facts before 
you submit your writings to the Crusader.

' 1. ■ All opinions and views expressed must be in keeping with the 
standards of the Church of the Nazarene and the policies of Northwest 
Nazarene College.

2. All material submitted ■will be subject to change in grammati­
cal, literary, or journalistic style if deemed necessary by the faculty 
sponsor,'the copyreader, or the editor.

3. Material should be typewritten, with double spacing.

THINGS TO FORGET
The mean things others have said about you.
The injury any person has done you.
The mistakes you have made in the past, except as they may warn 

you in the future.
The kindness you have tried to do others.
The ill-natured gossip you have heard concerning others.
The secrets entrusted to your confidence.
The worry that hinders your happiness.
The drawbacks that seems to stand in the way of your success.

—Baptist Observer

If you don’t  crown Lord of all, 
you don’t  crown Him Lord at all.

READ THE ADS 
THEN PATRONIZE OUR 

ADVERTISERS

CRUSADER SUBSCRIPTION
Pj.ease send one subscription of the Crusader to:

(Name) ...............

(Street Address) .... ...L.

state....(City)...............................................
Enclosed is $1.00 for 9 months.

Clip Out and Send to: 
CRUSADER
Northwest Nazarene College 
Nampa, Idaho

Church on a comer in Nampa. By 
the 1915-16 school year an admin­
istration building was under coij- 
struction. In that same year the 
north ■wing of Hadley Hall was 
built for boarding students.

“Ma and Pa” Hadley looked after 
the students. There was never any­
thing questionable in the conduct 
of the dormitory students that 
year. Prescott Beals undertook to 
care for some of the troublesome 
grade students, taking them to the 
“Shack” of the campus for “moral- 
suasion.”

After a few years, Hadley Hall 
became the home of the central 
heating plant. The heating system 
installed prior to this time, though 
it cost $2,500, was really a make­
shift put in next into the first unit 
of the dormitory. It consisted of 
an old boiler and pipes put in along 
the walls withqut any radiators.

On particularly cold days and 
nights these would frepze up, and 
all the system would have to be 
pulled out to get the heat started 
again. 'This . must have happened 
rather often, for off and on for a 
long time, it ' seems now, recourse 
was made to the old oil heaters in 
the dormitory rooms. Many a girl 
had to learn by experience what to 
do with a smoking heater, as well 
as what to do about the soo^ on 
clothing and room' furnishings.

Like the Church of the Nazarene, 
Hadley Hall has its own heritage. 
It was in the dormitory rooms that 
Louise Robinson and Fairy Chism 
prayed prayers for their work in 
Africa, where God wonderfully 
used them.

Although Hadley Hall is not as 
modem as her sister dormitories, 
it is an ideal place for freshman 
girls to receive a warm and homey 
fellowship to qualm pangs of 
homesickness.

Perhaps in the next few years 
! Hadley Hall will be but a memory 
I on the campus of NNC. But in this 

memory will be contained lives that 
have found salvation, sanctifica­
tion, and dedication, lives which 
have been changed by burden­
carrying roommates and spirit- 
filled prayer meetings. •

To enjoy happiness is a great 
blessing, but to confer it on others 
is greater.

“A high position demands high 
■virtues.”

WELCOME TO NAMPA, 
NNC STUDENTS

We Are Here To Serve You 
Come In and See Us Soon

Nampa 
Dry Cleaners
1015 2nd Street South

YOUR PRESIDENT SPEAKS

A S I S E E I T . . .
By JERRY HULL

Two factors are responsible for 
all of our being here on campus as 
studentp—either we wanted to at­
tend NNC or someone else (Dad 
or wife) was determined that we 
come to Nampa. As president of 
our student body, I  am glad that 
all of you have chosen NNC. I 
have been pleased with the way all 
functions have gone smoothly and 
the wonderful atmosphere that has 
prevailed.

However, there have been a few 
reasons to become deeply con­
cerned. “Friendliness” should be a 
key word onJ;his campus, but there 
have been a few instances to make 
one think differently. Already there 
have been students forming little 
cliques. When you see one student, 
you see them all.

NNC is more than an institute 
of book learning; it is a time of 
personality development. One of 
the best ways to improve our per­
sonality is to increase our scope of 
friendships. “In your golden chain 
of friendship consider me a link.” 
Let’s m a k e  this theme live 
throughout the year.

The second matter that should 
concfem all of us is sincerity. I 
have heard some of the most in­
fluential members of our student 
body discuss the question, “Where 
is this friendly smile and attitude 
that all of us should possess?” 
When we are walking across cam­
pus or in the hall or anywhere 
else, if we will just give a greeting 
with a sincere smile, we will help 
lift someone’s load. Have the atti­
tude of “otherness”—for no one is 
interested in your problem. Each 
is interested in his own. Your 
staggering assignments and sick 
aunt mean very little to the aver­
age student on campus. If you act 
sincerely .interested in your fellow 
student you have won a friend.

Let’s disband cliques before they 
are formed and met everyone with 
a sincere smile.

Sunshine is delicious, rain is re­
freshing, wind braces up, snow is 
exhilarating; there is no such thing 
as bad weather, only different 
kinds of good weather.

■—RusMn

GIRLS!
For Professional Beauty Service 

At Popular Prices . . Go To

Nampa 
Beauty Salon

223 Roosevelt 
Near the College

Call 6-6361 
For An Appointment

Ridgeway Visits 
Alma Mater

By JIM FRANKLIN
Jim Ridgeway, who graduated 

from NNC in 1957, attended George 
Washington Law School in Wash­
ington, D. C. last year. While he 
was attending school, he also work­
ed under Idaho’s junior Senator, 
Frank Church, in the Senate Of­
fice Building.

Jim attended several outstand­
ing sessions of the Senate. Of spe­
cial interest were the times when 
the Hell’s Canyon and Alaska 
Statehood bills were passed. He 
was also present when the first 
Civil Rights Bill to pass Congress 
in a decade was victorious. He at­
tended a number of sessions of the 
Senate Committee on Improper 
Activities which was probing into 
labor.

Of special enjoyment was ■visit­
ing many of the general tourist 
attractions in and around the capi­
tal city. His return trip included a 
swing through the southern states. 
He visited the Shenandoah Valley, 
Blue Ridge Mountains and several 
southern Cî yil JVar forts.

Future plans for Jim are pretty 
much in the hands of Uncle Sam. 
He will attend Denver Univer­
sity this year. “It was a great thrill 
to return to Idaho and the campus 
of NNC.”

The professor returned to class 
with the examination papers and 
requested that all the students sit 
down.

“If you stood up it is conceivable 
that you might accidentally form 
a circle—in which case I might be 
arrested for maintaining a dope 
ring.” ,,

WELCOME TO NAMPA!

We carry a 
complete line of 

photographic equipment, 
and are 

always happy to help you 
with your 

photogrg.phic problems.

CHAPIN’S PHOTO 
SHOP and STUDIO

117 14th Avenue South 
Phone 6-3331



#

CRUSADER — FfidayT Sept. 26, 1958—3

HOME MANAGEMENT HOUSE 
ADDED TO CAMPUS

A new home has been added to 
the canjpus this year in the form 
of a Home Management House. 
This is located in what was Briar- 
wood Hall, a men’s dormitory. The 
hall has been remodeled and many 
new features added to make it a 
definite asset to campus facilities.

The purpose of this home man­
agement house is to provide a real­
istic environment for home eco­
nomics majors on campus to actu­
ally run a home. This experience of 
living in the home management 
house is required at the present 
time for all high school teachers 
majoring in home economics.

The ne\^ home management 
house hardly looks like the build­
ing it once was. The ceiling has 
been lowered two feet, nylon car­
peting laid, repainted, and two new 
picture windows have been put in 
on the front side of the house. 
A new kitchen with all of the latest 
in ultra-modem appliances and

A Lost Article?
Did you know that NNC has a 

LOST and FOUND department? It 
is located at the Information Desk 
in the Administration Building.

There have been many valuable 
articles lost in or about the cam­
pus in times past and in all too 
many cases these articles were not 
redeemed. For instance there is 
now on hand these items: woman’s 
dress scarf (wool-backed with a 
liner), a woman’s pair of eye 
glasses, a Scripsert fountain pen 
and a 12-inch plastic ruler.

In case you should find a lost 
article . . . even if you might be 
able to lise it, bring it over to the 
Information Desk. If you should 
lose anything, give the LOST and 
FOUND a jingle; it could be there 
eagerly awaiting its redemption.

Cupid^s Corner
By RUBY KEATING

Ever faithful Cupid worked over­
time this summer in order to at­
tend all of the summer weddings. 
Those joining the rank of Mr. and 
Mrs. are:

Darlene Urwin and John Can­
trell; Lynell Lewis, Ron VanOrder; 
Roxie Hull, Paul Miller; Wanda 
Moore, Dave Hanson; Ruth Burk­
hart, Don Crawford; Pat Nine, 
Paul Whitmarsh; Claudette Mar­
tin, Jim Martin; Betta Myers, Dave 
Rodriguez; Marilyn Murray, Dean 
Morrow; Marva Lund, Dave Yeend; 
Jean Kerns, Bob Parker; Darlene 
Knight, Larry Clark.

Carol Jones, Lyle Cummings; 
Pat Nichols, Tom Nees; Millie 
Neil, Phil Mason; Muriel Parsons,

new utility facilities complete the 
improvements.

One part of the house is for Miss 
Rhodes, head resident. lU houses 
her apartment and office. At the 
present time there are three home 
ec majors living in the house: Anna 
Mae Bauerle, Beverly Johnson, and 
Marilyn Kelly. Next semester it is 
expected to be filled with an en­
rollment of six or eight girls.

The girls will actually run the 
house, do the cooking, shopping, 
laundry, following a budget, and 
everything connected with running 
a home. This is done for nine weeks 
out of the semester.

The home management house 
should prove to be of valuable aid 
and experience to girls living in it.

Circle K Ready - 
For Applications

Circle K is now prepared to take 
applications from any NNC male 
student. These applications may be 
obtained from Larry"  ̂Hull, Circle 
K president, or George Harper, 
vice president.

Circle K is a service club in the 
heart of the student body, with the 
students at heart. Circle K provides 
the link between the college stu­
dents and the citizens of Nampa. 
The organization is directly con­
nected with Kiwanis International 
and the local Nampa chapter. The 
Circle K Club is also an interna­
tional organization with chapters 
in most leading colleges and uni­
versities.

After many hours of selling 
magazines, washing cars and nu­
merous other activities, the 1957- 
58 Circle K club was able to secure 
enough das Geld (money) to make 
a large contribution to a prayer 
chapel in Mangum Hall. The cost 
of the chapel was about $400, half 
of which was paid last year with 
the remainder to be paid this year.

One of the first projects of the 
new school year will be helping 
the Kiwanis e'en peanuts on Sept. 
27. The proceeds of this sale will 
go to a fund for the Crippled 
Children’s organization.

Foreign Travel 
Awards Offered

Five awards of $400 each for 
overseas travel in the summer of 
1959 are being offered to college 
students in the Western states, 
the Council on Student Travel, a 
national non-profit educational 
travel organization, has announced.

Competition for the awards is 
open to students at four-year uni­
versities and colleges in California, 
Washington, Oregon, Idaho, and 
British Columbia, who will retqm

Band Requests |  
More Participants |

“If all the students on campus 
with instruments would come out 
to band practice, we could have a 
50-piece band,’’ stated Mr. Eby, 
band director. Students not wishing 
band credit can still be members 
of the organization for the fun pf 
participating in the activities. ■ |

The concert band had its first 
practice on Sept. 18, in the band 
room on campus, but more help is 
needed in the wind and percussion 
sections. Mr. Eby urges all inter­
ested students to come out to the 
band practice next week.

The pep band will soon be organ­
ized from a limited number of the 
concert band. The pep band takes 
a field trip to a nearby city such 
as Walla Walla or Medford each 
year.

Alumni Hold 
Diverse Positions

Last year’s NNC graduates have 
taken positions all over the United 
States: Some of those who have 
decided to further their education 
are: Darrell Marks, attending
Massachusetts Institute of Tech-, 
nology; John Prince, studying at 
the University of Washington; and 
taking graduate work at NNC are 
Ron Kratzer, Makota Harada, and 
Jerry Deatherage. j

Many of the graduates have 
teaching positions. Dan and Rose­
mary Martin are teaching at Pay­
ette, Idaho; LaDonna Webb, Ber­
tha Harper, and David Yeend haVe 
positions in the Nampa Public 
School system. Prom the home eco­
nomics department, Virginia Home 
is at Portland, Ore.; Ruth Kalb- 
fl'eisch at Richland, Ore.; and 
Pauline Taylor at Halfway, Ore. 
Idaho Palls, Idaho, gained two third 
grade teachers in the persons of 
Chandos and Pansy Martin. Other 
elementary teachers are Meridee 
Love at Oregon City, Ore., and Ice­
land Ernest at Brush, Colorado. 
The Nazarene Seminary always 
claims a few graduates. This year 
Jim Martin and Dee Freeborn are 
there. Mrs. Freeborn is teaching 
in Kansas City.

Other positions that graduates 
have acquired are: Nadine Pierce, 
working at the Art Center in Nam­
pa; Lynell Van Order, library work 
on the campus; Betty Richards(^,

DORM COUNCILS 
ELECT OFFICERS

Partially elected dorm councils 
were completed last week in this 
year’s first dormitory meetings. 
President ' of Morrison Hall this 
year is Ethel Kraft, with Kitty 
White as vice president; Mary Wil­
liamson, secretary; and Joan Og-

Christianity Must 
Be Spread If 

Kept Alive
“Christianity, if you keep it to 

yourself, will spoil.” This is the 
challenge that Roger Burkhart, 
new missionary president makes to 
every member of the student body.

This year the theme of the mis­
sionary society centers around the 
slogan: “How shall they hear,
except . . .” The theme song is 
“Tell Me the Story of Jesus.” 

Officers for the coming year 
are Roger Burkhart, president; 
Rowland Becker, vice president; 
Helen Couch, secretary; Marilyn 
Morrow, treasurer; Kathy Pershall 
and Sharon Satrum, co-program 
chairmen; and Dr. Riley, adviser.

Several new features are to be 
added to the society this fall. A 
display is planned of missionary 
pictures and former NNC mission­
ary projects in the hallway of the 
Administration Building; each stu­
dent will be urged to read at least 
one of the missionary reading 
books; and, plans for the students 
to be divided into smaller chapters 
to promote a personal enthusiasm. 
Something to look forward to is 
the plan to have at least one mis­
sionary speaker a month.

The purpose of the missionary 
society, according to Roger Burk­
hart, is “to foster interest in for­
eign and home missions among the 
students and faculty. More specifi­
cally, i t  is to be an avenue of our 
prayers, giving, and consecration. 
Also, it is hoped and anticipated 
that the society will be a means 
through which God may call stu­
dents to missionary service.” 

Prayer and fasting will be under 
the leadership of Jack Wright and 
will meet regularly once a week.

Cadet Teaching 
Drops One From 
Last Year Figure

Prof. James Feltar, director of 
student teaching and teacher place­
ment at NNC, announced that 
records this year show that 23 stu­
dents are practice teaching this 
semester with 25 signed for sec­
ond semester. This figure compares 
with a total last year of 49.

Most of the student teaching is 
done in the Nampa City schools. 
Practice teaching this summer was 
completed through Boise Junior 
College. Elementary teachers were 
placed at BJC and secondary teach­
ers at Boise High School.

working for Standard Oil in St.

iPaul, Minn., and also planning to 
do graduate work at the University 
of Minn. *

Library Improved 
During Summer

Improvements in a college li­
brary are never completed. There 
are always new books to be added, 
old books to be mended, and cata­
logs to be kept up-to-date.

During the past summer approxi­
mately 500 nei^ books were cata­
loged in the NNC library. These 
new books will be valuable for 
usage in themes and term work in 
the years to come. Summer li­
brarians were kept busy re-arrang- 
ing and re-organizing the maga­
zines for easier reference. Many of 
the magazines were bound in hard 
covers to make them more usable.

A new hi-fi record player has 
been added to NNC’s audio-visual 
room. It is located just to the right 
of the circulation desk. The assist­
ant librarian. Miss Rambo, took 
additional work i r f  cataloging at 
the University of Denver this sum­
mer. Working full time with Miss 
Lancaster and Miss Rambo is Mrs. 
Van Order. There are also 16 stu­
dent assistants who work through­
out the week to help keep the li­
brary in efficient- working condi­
tion.

A1 Rodda Heads 
Chapman Dormitory

“Give more than you take from 
life,” are the words used by A1 
Rodda, Chapman Hall president, 
concerning successful dorm life in 
Chapman Hall. Rodda then went 
on to say, “The dorm is now in its 
second year of the big brother- 
little brother system. With co-oper­
ation from all, we can look for­
ward to a wonderful year spiritual­
ly, scholastically, and socially.”

The officers assisting Rodda for 
the 1958-59 school year include: 
Dick Etulain, vice president; John 
Wright, secreta^; Gordon Olsen, 
treasurer; Bob Longanecker, chap­
lain; Roger Burkhart, freshman 
trainer; Paul Barber, work chair­
man; Larry Halter, study chair­
man; and Dave Jennings, program 
chairman.

READ THE ADS 
THEN PATRONIZE OUR 

ADVERTISERS

KROK Broadcasts 
Begin Sept. 29

Full KROK broadcasting for the 
current school year will begin 
Sept. 29. The programs will con­
sist of chapel and church services, 
recorded programs, and some ball 
games.

Broadcasting will begin .every 
weekday morning at 9:45 a. m., 
with KROK chapel service. After 
the chapel service it will leave the 
air to return at 7 p. m. and will 
operate until 10 p. m. 'The Sunday 
hours will be from 2 p. m. to 
4 p. m.. and 7 p. m. to 9 p. m.

KROK, the official school broad­
casting station which operates 
from the frequency of 670 kilo­
cycles on the radio ''dial, began 
broadcasting under the direction 
of the College High School Radio 
Club in January, 1951. Realizing 
the station needed to be officially 
a part of the student body for 
its successful operation, the high 
school club succeeded in getting the 
station adopted by the associated 
student body of the college in 
January, 1952.

There are approximately 20 per­
sons on the staff and anyone in­
terested in working on the staff 
should contact KROK manager, 
Charlie Yourdon.

A SMART BOY
Little Benny went to the grocery 

store with his mother. Benny’s 
mother was surprised, to say the 
least, when he shyly refused the 
grocer’s suggestion that he take a 
handful of Indian nuts from the 
box on the counter. She didn’t  say 
anything though, because the gro­
cer didn’t  give her a chance.

“Oh come, now,” he insisted. 
“I never heard of a little boy who 
didn’t  like Indian nuts.” While he 
was talking he picked up a paper 
bag, plunged his hand into the box 
of nuts and transferred a handful 
to thq bag. 'Then he gave them to 
Benny.

On the way home Benny’s mother 
asked, “Tell me, son, why didn’t 
you accept them in the first 
place ?’.’

“Because his hand is bigger than 
mine,” explained Benny.

—Signal Corps Message

Wonderful 
to Wear.,, 
Everywhere I

Imperial



K^upia s K^orner
By RUBY KEATING

. Ever faithful Cupid worked over­
time this summer in order to at­
tend all of the summer weddings. 
Those joining the rank of Mr. and 
Mrs. are:

Darlene Urwin and John Can­
trell; Lynell Lewis, Ron VanOrder; 
Roxie Hull, Paul Miller; Wanda 
Moore, Dave Hanson; Ruth Burk­
hart, Don Crawford; Pat Nine, 
Paul Whitmarsh; Claudette Mar­
tin, Jim Martin; Betta Myers, Dave 
Rodriguez; Marilyn Murray, Dean 
Morrow; Marva Lund, Dave Yeend; 
Jean Kerns, Bob Parker; Darlene 
Knight, Larry Clark.

Carol Jones, Lyle Cummings; 
Pat Nichols, Tom Nees; Millie 
Neil, Phil Mason; Muriel Parsons, 
Jerry Caven; Joyce McAbee, Dick 
Persons; Jerrie Lindley, Lee Car­
ter; Barbara Markle, Dave Belzer; 
Wilma Hokanson, Bob Pauley; 
Marlene Hinkle, Norman Keesler; 
Helen Harmoning, Clayton Bonar; 
Noel Riley, Phil Fitch; Kay Mey­
ers, Ken Reeder; Jo Smith, Wilson 
Barber; Kathy Smith, Roy Crosk- 
rey; Violet Jahn, Dee Freeborn.

Also, Marie Johnson, Harry 
Maine; Ruth Russell, Terrel Sam­
uels; Marge Smith, Jack Weaver; 
Beverly Winchester, Willard Ray­
mond; Barbara Winchester, Ron 
Clapp; Pat Russell, Dale Day; Jan 
Cummings, Charles Hand; Marilyn 
Schmelzenbach, Joe Bailey; Carol 
Lovall, Art Freeman; Glennea 
Hoffman, Robert Gibson; and Mona 
Hulen, Lewis VanBrink.

Cupid has already started plans 
for next summer's weddings. Mr. 
and Mrs. Harold Waller of Stay- 
ton, Ore., announced the engage­
ment of their daughter, Jerrie, to 
Ed Hosford, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Gerald Hosford of Stayton. An 
August Wedding is planned.

Mrs. Jewell Todd of Kennewick, 
Wash., recently announced the en­
gagement of her daughter, June, 
to Milton Alexander. He is the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Alexander 
of Nampa. An August wedding 
date has been chosen.

The engagement of Naomi Gud- 
mundsen, daughter of Mrs. J. E. 
Richards, to Ernest Moore, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Moore of Stock- 
ton, Calif., was revealed Sept. 14. 
The couple are planning a June 
wedding.

Mr. and Mrs. Mudgett of Turner, 
Ore., announce the engagement of 
their daughter, Mildred, to Don 
Humber of Springfield, Ore.

Mrs. Neva Miller of Nampa an­
nounces the engagement of her 
daughter, Louise, to Joe O’Neill of 
Norma, N. Dak. He is the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn O’Neill. They 
plan a December wedding.

Mr. and Mrs. W. H. Sumrall an­
nounce the engagement of their 
daughter, Billie, to Leroy James, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. N. L. James. 
Both are from Ridgefield, Wash, 

r No wedding date has been set.

One of the first projects ot the 
new school year will be helping 
the Kiwanis sell peanuts on Sept. 
27. The proceeds of this sale will 
go to a fund for the Crippled 
Children’s organization.

Foreign Travel 
Awards Offered

Five awards of $400 each for 
overseas travel in the summer of 
1959 are being offered to college 
students in the Western states, 
the Council on Student Travel, a 
national non-profit educational 
travel organization, has announced.

Competition for the awards is 
open to students at four-year uni­
versities and colleges in California, 
Washington, Oregon, Idaho, and 
British Columbia, who will return 
to their campuses for the fall, 1959 
semester. «

The scholarships may be applied 
to any of the overseas work, study 
and travel programs of the Coun­
cil’s 56 affiliated organizations— 
in Europe, Asia, Africa, Central or 
South America. Application dead­
line is Jan. 31, 1959, and winners 
will be announced by March 31, 
1959.

Applicants will be judged on the 
basis of their purposes in travel, 
their preparation for going abroad, 
and the merits of their suggestions 
for campus travel education pro­
grams.

Scholarships will be awarded by 
the West Coast Committee of the 
Council, which includes representa­
tives of the following organizations: 
American Friends Service Commit­
tee, American Youth Hostels, Ex­
periment in International Living, 
Institute of International Educa­
tion, the National Student Coun­
cils of the YM-YWCA, Project 
Pakistan - India - Celyon, and the 
World University Service.,

Applications may be secured

The Nazarene Seminary always 
claims a few graduates. This year 
Jim Martin and Dee Freeborn are 
there. Mrs. Freeborn is teaching 
in Kansas City.

Other positions that graduates 
have acquired are: Nadine Pierce, 
working at the Art Center in Nam­
pa; Lynell Van Order, library work 
on the campus; Betty Richardson,

DORM COUNCILS 
ELECT OFFICERS

Partially elected dorm councils 
were completed last week in this 
year’s first dormitory meetings. 
President ' of Morrison Hall this 
year is Ethel Kraft, with Kitty 
White as vice president; Mary Wil­
liamson, secretary; and Joan Og- 
bum, treasurer. Representatives 
are: Peg Jensen, senior; Minnie 
Humphrey, junior; Careta Ham­
mond and Lois Gardner, sopho­
mores; and Karen Seibold, fresh­
man.

Jerrie Waller was elected presi­
dent of Mangum Hall. Other offi­
cers are: Jackie Soderholm, vice 
president; Sharon Johnson, secre­
tary; Janice Jensen, treasurer; and 
Sharon Satrum, dorm chaplain. 
Wing representatives are Beth 
Schwabauer and Joan Home, Lois 
Young and Shirley Pautzke, Joyce 
Oldenkamp and Linda Maestretti.

In the top positions of Hadley 
Hall are Glenda Anderson, presi­
dent; Marilyn Slemmer, vice presi­
dent; and Edith Ness, secretary- 
treasurer. Freshmen representa­
tives are Gayle Graffe, Rosemai|' 
Kunkel, and Betty Messenger. An­
na Marie Johnson and Janic|e 
James represent the high school 
students in the dorm. |

from the Council on Student Travel, 
240 Stockton Street, San Fran­
cisco 8, California. |

RIDICULOUS DAY SPECIAL
SATURDAY^ SEPTEMBER 27

COTTON IVY LEAGUERS 
DENIM and POLISHED COTTONS 

Regular $4.95 and $5.95

Special Price . . . $4.00

NAMPA’S FAVORITE MEN’S STORE

Prof. James Feltar,'director of 
student teaching and teacher place­
ment at NNC, announced that 
records this year show that 23 stu­
dents are practice teaching this 
semester with 25 signed for sec­
ond semester. This figure compares 
with a total last year of 49.
1 Most of the student teaching is 
Mone in the Nampa City schools. 
Practice teaching this summer was 
Completed through Boise Junior 

lollege. Elementary teachers were 
aced at BJC and secondary teach- 
s at Boise High School.

I’orking for Standard Oil in St. 
faul, Minn., and also planning to 
|o graduate work at the University 
If Minn.

The Bible will keep you from 
or sin will keep you from the 

Bible.

WELCOME . . .  
NNC STUDENTS

When you think of 
refreshments . . . think of 

DAIRY QUEEN

DAIRY QUEEN
I2 th  and Dewey

“Where the Gang Goes”

chairman.
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Hazzys Book 
& Stationery

200 12th Avenue South 
NAMPA, IDAHO 

Remember, Hazzy Haz Em

WHEELER’S HAND OUT
“Home of the Long, Juicy Hamburgers

asked, “Tell me, son, why didn’t 
you accept them in the first 
place?’.’

“Because his hand is bigger than 
mine,’’ explained Benny.

—Signal Corps Message

Wonderful 
to Wear.,, 
Everywhere I

HAGGAR

Luxurious, all-wool 
flannels by America’s 
leading trouser maker, 
none finer at any price. 
Tailored to perfection 
for lasting fine appear* 
ance. ' ' ’

SANDWICHES - SOFT DRINKS - FRENCH FRIES 

129 CALDWELL BLVD.

To help speed the orders, use our speaker system, with the driver 
next to the window.

From $12.98
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NAMPA'S
FIRST CHURCH

OF THE
NAZARENE

600 15TH AVENUE SOUTH

Serving the Community 
and

Northwest Nazarene College 
For 46 Years

\

MISSIONS
First Church has long' been known for its strong 
missionary spirit.
Nine active foreign missionaries are among its 
membership.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
A growing Sunday school with eight departments 
and over 40 classes.
There are seven groups meeting during the NYPS 
hour.

MUSIC
Each service is outstanding in its ministry of 
music.
The Sunday evening service features 45 minutes 
of inspiring music regularly.
There is a graduated system of five choirs.

★  ★  ★

“HAVEN OF PRAYER”

Readin* Between 
the Lines

By BOB ANDERSON
History repeated itself as the 

omnipotent upperclassmen downed 
the lowly frehmen boys in the 
traditional softball contest on Sept. 
12 and on Sept. 15 by scores of 
12-6 and 7-4 respectively.

In the first game the freshmen 
could hit nothing but air as the 
upperclassmen pitchers held them 
to two hits. The upperclassmen 
sluggers banged out eight hits 
against Hank Savage, freshman 
pitcher. Savage managed three 
strike-outs, while upperclassmen 
hurlers pulled through with seven.

In the second game Faris and 
Stuart, upperclassmen pitchers, 
held the freshmen to two hits while 
the upperclassmen picked off five 
of Savage’s pitches for hits. Savage 
got one strike-out while Faris Mid 
Stuart together got six.

With the turning color of the 
leaves and the soft breezes of early 
fall comes the sport which is fast 
becoming the favorite in American 
colleges and among sports fans 
everywhere. Every year the sport 
of football attracts millions of 
screaming spectators urging their 
home team on to victory.

And every year there must be 
(^o-called) sports writers who give 
predictions on the post-seasop bowl 
games. So here we go—with pre­
dictions on the success of some 
teams of the small college size 
around here-abouts somewhere.

THE ACADEMY OF SKIN 
DIVERS shapes up as the out­
standing team in the Tidewater 
League. The SINKERS again will 
be playing all of their home games 
at the bottom of Lake Lowell, 
giving them the advantage over 
less water-logged opponents. C of I 
reports the 1958. squad is light, 
rugged and extremely hard to find.

The team at BJC has consider­
able depth, including five philoso­
phy majors, two students of Chau­
cer, and two experts on The Cul­
ture of the Incas. None of them 
play football, but they’re all deep. 
Among the California independents 
the San Francisco Giants will 
definitely not play football this 
year.

I predict that in the Sept. 26 
game between the ADP’s and the 
Spartans that the Spartans will 
win by a score of 14-4. I predict

Prof, Elmore Vail Chosen 
To Head intramural Department

Taking has place as head of 
the Intramm*al Department at 
NNC this year is Prof. Elmore 
Vail. Previous to Iiis position last 
year as principal of College High 
School, he served as chairman of 
the Department of Physical Edu­
cation at Olivet Nazarene College 
for four years.

Professor Vail spent 15 of his 
17 years of education on the NNC 
campus, graduating from college 
in 1949. He coached and taught at 
College High for three years while 
attending NNC. After obtaining 
his master’s degree at the Univer­
sity of Idaho, he returned to Col­
lege High for three years.

The highlight of Prof. Vail’s col­
lege career was meeting his wife, 
Jeanne. They now have four chil­
dren—“all boys but three.” Mari­
lyn Kay is 9 years old; Sandra 
Jeanne , 6; Barbara Lou, 4; and 
Jay Edmund, 2.

Another interesting item in Prof. 
Vhil’s career is the fact that he 
and Coach Hills both played bas­
ketball for the NNC team in 1946.

His brother, Virgil, serves as a 
math and science teacher on the 
NNC staff. Prof. Vail’s parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Vail, reside 
in Nampa at 515 Holly.

“I am very well pleased with the 
student managers that have been 
chosen to supervise the intramural 
program this year. They have al­
ready proved that an outstanding 
job will be done with the full co­
operation of each member of each 
society,” stated Prof. Vail.

He will also act as head baseball 
coach and assistant basketball 
coach.

that in the Sept. 27 game between 
l^e Athenians and the SLA’s that 

e SLA’s will win 9-8.

Sports 5Aon FROM INTRAMURAL 
S  SCENE

By BOB LONGANECKER

Sensational is putting it  mildlj 
when one describes the intramur! 
program for the coming semestei 
Already mdfch enthusiasm has bee^
shown with societies recruiting

Plans for added activities have 
been discussed and voted on by 
the Athletic-Literary Council. Dou­
bles and mixed doubles in archery 
have been added to the curriculum, 
and ■ plans are being discussed for 
cross country running for those

____ 1  x t .  ^ ' i - fV i  o K i l i f T T

DOWN THE LANE
By DICK ETULAIN

Howdy pardner! Well, here we 
are at Nampa again looking for­
ward to another year full of activi­
ties and studies. With the biggest 
freshman crop ever (I wonder what 
their -favorite indoor and outdoor 
sport is) and the old reliables still 
on hand, the future of the 1958-59 
sports campaign looks to be bright.

I’ve advertised for a fortune 
teller but find none on campus, so 
let’s see what we have and hope 
for the best.

Coach Orrin “Tiger” Hills seems 
pleased with the outlook of the 
basketball season. With probably 
NNC’s toughest schedule staring 
him in the face. Hills still seems 
to look forward with anticipation 
to this year’s coming contests. With 
nine returning lettermen, NNC’s 
head mentor has the nucleus of a 
strong squad that I predict will 
rival the records of the last three 
or four years.

One interesting note that I might 
mention, NNC will play Westmont 
College of California twice. West­
mont is also a close rival of our 
sister college, Pasadena; the re­
sults of these games could provide 
an interesting comparison between 
NNC and PC. (Here is one ardent 
fan who looks forward to the day 
of renewed competition between 
the former and the latter.)

All in all, my crystal ball says 
that the Hillsmen will have an out­
standing year and be the class of 
the Boise Valley.

Looking forward to next spring, 
baseball isn’t  too far away to be 
considered. Elmore Vail, the new 
baseball coach, makes the state­
ment, “Things look good, if the 
pitching holds up,” which could 
prove to be & big “if.”

At the time of this writing not 
too much is known about the thin- 
clad possibilities except: with at 
least two of the most consistent

Societies Choose 
Semester Leaders

In the first Athletic-Literary so­
ciety meetings Iield Sept. 22, offi­
cers were elected to direct society 
fimctions and to help each society 
on its way toward claiming the 
coveted faculty loving cup.

Guiding the ADP’s this semester 
are: Ruehl Kerch, president; Don 
Thompson, vice president; Ruby 
Keating, secretary; Dee Friesen, 
treasurer; Jerry Dirkse, men’s 
athletic director; Emily DeJong, 
women’s athletic director; and 
Clayton Bonar, program chairman,

The Athenians elected Dave Jen­
nings as president; Rich William­
son, vice president; Marilyn Hart­
ley, program chairman; Joyce 01- 
denkamp, secretary; June Todd, 
treasurer; Luella Daniels, women’s 
athletic director; Phil Campbell, 
men’s athletic director; and Orene 
Maurer and Dale Belden, individual 
sports directors.

Dan Etulain heads the LSP’s this 
semester as president; Dale Knott, 
vice president; Bobbie Nelson, sec­
retary-treasurer; Carolyn Eby, pro­
gram chairman; Joan Ogbum, wo­
men’s athletic director; and Ray, 
Colson, men’s athletic director.

Managing the Oly’s will be presi­
dent, Don Ogbum; vice president, 
Larry Hull; secretary, Ellen Mc- 
Une; treasurer, A1 Freeman; pro­
gram chairman, Pat Nees; women’s 
athletic director, Myma Dean; and 
men’s athletic director, Elon Book- 
er.

The SLA’s chose Sam Willard 
as president; Bob Peppley, vice 
president; Karen Mills, secre'tary; 
Dale Orkney, treasurer; Kitty 
White, program chairman; Lois 
Draper, women’s athletic director; 
and Dick Etulain, men’s athletic 
director.

Acting as president for the Spar­
tans is Paul Barber; vice president, 
Harold Nevin; secretary-treasurer, 
Careta Hammond; women’s athletic 
director. Carmen Gilmore; and 
men’s athletic director, George 
Harper.

Knowledge is of two kinds. We 
know a subject ourselves or we 
know where we can find informa­
tion upon it.

. —Samuel Johnson



V

MUSIC
Each service is outstanding in its ministry of 
music.
The Sunday evening service features 45 minutes 
of inspiring music regularly.
There is a graduated system of five choirs.

★  ★  ★

“HAVEN OF PRAYER” 
Radio Program

ON THE AIR

Sunday Morning - 8:30 A. M.
OVER KFXD

Announcing . . .

Special Revival Services
OCTOBER 2-12

REVEREND BERT DANIELS 
District' Superintendent 

Alaska 
Canada Pacific 

Districts

SERVICES AT
. 7:30 EACH EVENING

Schedule of Regular Services
SUNDAY

9 :45 A. M. — Sunday School 
10:50 A. M. — Morning Worship 

6:30 P. M. — Everybody’s Hour 
7 :30 P. M. — Song and Evangelism

WEDNESDAY
7 :30 P. M. — Prayer aijd Praise 

Service
For Transportation to Any Service . . .  Call 6-3121

ture of the Incas. None of them 
play football, but they’re all deep, 
Among the California independents 
the San Francisco Giants will 
definitely not play football this 
year.

I predict that in the Sept. 26 
game between the ADP’s and the 
Spartans that the Spartans will 
win by a score of 14-4. I predict

job will be done with the full co­
operation of each member of each 
society,” stated Prof. Vail.

He will also act as head baseball 
coach and assistant basketball 
coach.

that in the Sept. 27 game between 
the Athenians and the SLA’s that 
the SLA’s will -win 9-8.

Sports Shorts
By BOB LONGANECKER

FROM INTRAMURAL 
SCENE

Sensational is putting it  milqly 
when one describes the intramufel

I.'

program for the coming semest|r. 
Already mvfch enthusiasm has b^n  
shown with societies recruit&g 
new talent, and with the creative 
leadership of the new head direc­
tor, Elmore Vail.

Prof. Vail was student athletic 
director while attending NNC. In 
talking with Coach Vail we learn 
of his,pleasant surprise at the im­
provement of the intramural pro­
gram in increased activities, new 
societies _ and enthusiastic partici­
pation. A big “thank you” goes to 
Coach Hills for his faithful leader­
ship thus,far, and a great welcome 
to Elmore Vail as he takes over as 
head intramural director.

This year’s student directors for 
the men are Don Ogbum, an as­
sistant, Bob Longanecker; for the 
women, Minnie Humphrey with 
Joan Ogburn as assistant. These 
students report the intramural pro­
gram to be in wonderful shape, 
and with all the new freshmen 
talent and returning upper class- 
men, this should prove to be a year 
of thrills ahd many upsets. )

Plans for added acti-vities have 
been discussed and voted on by 
the Athletic-Literary Council. Dou­
bles and mixed doubles in archery 
have been added to the curriculum, 
and plans are being discussed for 
cross country running for those 
with chasing ability. I might add, 
fellows, that the course hasn’t 
been laid out, but it’s doubtful that 
it will pass by Morrison or Man- 
gum.

If any of you new students were 
planning on a little monastery liv­
ing this semester, let me be the 
first to encourage you to come out 
and participate in NNC’s versatile 
sports program. Here you’ll find 
an opportunity to use the skills 
you learned in high school. Partici­
pation will help you develop so­
cially, mentally, and spiritually. 
Leadership, sportsmanship and fel­
lowship—what more could one re­
ceive in exchange for a few other­
wise wasted hours on the greatest 
of campuses—NNC ? .

We are more interested in YOU 
rather than merely your athletic 
ability. Participation means society 
points. Coach Elmore Vail joins me 
in a clarion invitation to you to 
take your place in your society, in 
order that the intramural program 
will be the best yet! See you on the 
field!

Welcome to Nampa and NNC!

K A M P U S  p O R N E R
can provide you with all your food and school needs.

Stop, Shop, and Save
523 HOLLY AVENUE

l o n g in e -w it n a u e r  w a t c h e s

Diamond Engagement Rings

BULLOCK JEWELRY STORE
1 ■

ON m a in  s t r e e t

1217 1st St. So. Phone 6-6201

suits of these games could provide 
an interesting comparison between 
NNC and PC. (Here is one ardent 
fan who looks forward to the day 
of renewed competition between 
the former and the latter.)

All in all, my crystal ball says 
that the Hillsmen will have an out­
standing year and be the class of 
the Boise Valley.

Looking forward to next spring, 
baseball isn’t  too far away to be 
considered. Elmore Vail, the new 
baseball coach, makes the state­
ment, “Things look good, if the 
pitching holds up,” which could 
prove to be &  big “if.”

At the time of this writing not 
too much is known about the thin- 
clad possibilities except: with at 
least two of the most consistent 
point-getters gone from the ranks, 
things are ,somewhat darkened.

Miss Rhodes, head netswoman, 
tells me that the men’s tennis 
looks the strongest it has for many 
a year and "with the improved 
schedule and a possible tournament 
or two, I think the men racquet- 
swingers are out to m ^ e  a name 
for NNC in that sport. The wo­
man's team has at least two or 
three veterans back from last year 
and should again be the power of 
Idaho in women’s tennis.

Any way you look at it, NNC 
looks sharp sportswise and as the 
year goes along, I’m sure this will 
be accurately proved.

If you’re not an athlete you can 
always be a fan, so let’s back all 
of our teams as we have in the 
past.

SUPPORT OUR 
A D V E R T I S E R S  
They Help Make This 

Paper Possible

The SLA’s chose Sam Willard 
as president; Bob Peppley, ■vice 
president; Karen Mills, secretary; 
Dale Orkney, treasurer; Kitty 
White, program chairman; Lois 
Draper, women’s athletic director; 
and Dick Etulain, men’s athletic 
director.

Acting as president for the Spar­
tans is Paul Barber; -vice president, 
Harold Nevin; secretary-treasurer, 
Careta Hammond; women’s athletic 
director. Carmen Gilmore; and 
men’s athletic director, George 
Harper.

, Knowledge is of two kinds. We 
know a subject ourselves or we 
know where we can find informa­
tion upon it.

----Samuel Johnson

A & W  
ROOT BEER

ENJOY FINEST ROOT BEER
Featuring Burgers in a Boat, 
Hot Dogs, and French Fries

177 Caldwell Blvd. 
Nampa

NAMPA CITY CAB 
& AMBULANCE CO. 

1323 1st Street South

PHONE

6-4646
Open 24 Hours a Day

RiDicuLouS DayS . . .  Saturday, Sept. 27
Begins at 10:00 A. M.

See These Ridiculous Prices—Good For Only a Limited Amount 
of Merchandise

1958 Corona Clipper PORTABLE TYPEWRITERS 
$105.47 Reg. Price ... RIDICULOUS Price of $69.50

$5.95 ZIPPER NOTEBOOKS
RIDICULOUS Price of $2.95

$2.95 SHAEFFER CARTRIDGE PENS
RIDICULOUS Price of J5c

$3.50 PENCIL SHARPENERS
RIDICULOUS Price of $1.00

See the Sidewalk Displays and All the Bargains

KALBUS OFFICE SUPPLY
121 13th Ave. So. Phone 6-3459


